## Remembrance Day – 11 November 2018

A large group of Pearl Beach residents and friends gathered on Sunday 11 November in front of the Pearl Beach Memorial Hall to commemorate the centenary of the WW1 armistice.

Russell Grove led the proceedings which included a number of presentations by locals and the Last Post played by young musician Jackson Hood. Following one minutes silence he played The Rouse. The morning concluded with a wreath laying ceremony and then morning tea on the back deck.

Russell identified the extraordinary wreath containing 100 hand made Poppies originally made by a group of local ladies to celebrate the 2015 Anzac Day 100th Anniversary. The wreath will be stored at the hall to be used in future Anzac Day ceremonies.

Lynne Lillico





